
Request for Decision 

Proposed Naming of Laneway in Sudbury

 

Recommendation
 That the laneway on Plan M-100, north of Ethel Street, east of
Tedman Avenue and west of Melvin Street be named ruelle
Melanie Lane and that the necessary By-law be passed. 

Background
The City has been requested by Greater Sudbury Utilities Inc. to
name a laneway on Plan M-100, owned by the City. Greater
Sudbury Utilities Inc. Owns a hydro substation at this location
which fronts on the unnamed lane. A lane name must be
assigned in order to create a municipal address for this location.
The establishment of a municipal address will assist emergency
responders in locating the building, in the event of a 9-1-1 call.

As the hydro substation is the only building which fronts on the
lane it is the only property which will be affected by the naming of
the lane. The other properties face and are numbered on the
applicable street. It is proposed to name only the one block of
land consistent with the City’s Street Naming and Numbering
Policy, adopted as By-law 2006-225. The By-law provides in part: "Laneways that do not serve as the only
public access for a property should not be named."

The City owns the lane, which is in the locations shown on the attached mapping.

No public notice is required to name this laneway, so it is recommended that the City pass the necessary
by-law to name the lane as requested.
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